
Board of Education Information 
To:​ Board of Education 

From:​ Matt Rich 

Date:​ March 18, 2025 

Re:​ Approve Intergovernmental Agreement with Winfield Township 

Recommendation: 

It is the recommendation of the Superintendent to approve the intergovernmental Agreement with 
Winfield Township to provide food support for needy families during Spring Break 2025. 

Background Information: 

This short term intergovernmental agreement allows our staff to work with Winfield Township to 
provide $3,300 in grocery gift cards and coupons to families who qualify for free or reduced lunch 
support for food support during Spring Break. The cards are to be issued between March 27th 
and April 7th and used by April 17th. The agreement exists for only the period of March 27th to 
April 7th, 2025. This partnership was initiated by Winfield Township and we hope to see it as one 
of several bridges to support families in our community. 
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